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The Board announces that the Proposed Spin-off and the listing of the Units are not expected to take place
in January 2007. Accordingly, the date of December 18, 2006 will no longer be used as the Record Date
for ascertaining the Assured Entitlement of Qualifying Shareholders under the Preferential Offering.
Presently, the Company is still considering the timetable for the Proposed Spin-off. Further announcements
will be made by the Company in relation to the Proposed Spin-off as and when required.

Shareholders should note that the Proposed Spin-off is dependent on a number of factors and subject
to a number of conditions as contained in the Circulars, which may or may not be satisfied. Thus,
there can be no assurance that the Proposed Spin-off will proceed. Accordingly, Shareholders or
potential investors are reminded to exercise caution when dealing in the securities of the Company
and are recommended to consult their professional advisers.

Reference is made to the Company’s announcements dated November 22, 2006, November 30, 2006 and
December 18, 2006, and the circular dated November 23, 2006 issued by the Company to its Shareholders and
the supplemental circular thereto dated December 2, 2006 (together, the “Circulars”). Terms used in this
announcement shall have the same meanings as defined in the Circulars unless otherwise defined herein.
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